
eComments Report for City Council Meeting Agenda of April 13, 2021

Item Name E-mail Address Comment Received

10. 21-0311 Recommendation to request City

Council to recognize April 17 as Cambodian

Genocide Remembrance Day.

Joanna Sanchez joannas540@gmail.com Good afternoon city council members. I wanted to acknowledge your 

efforts to support the cultural celebrations of the local Cambodian 

community. However, in the light of recent racially targeted events 

towards the AAPI community, these efforts are not enough. I urge city 

council members to invest funding in violence prevention and protection 

for the vulnerable minority communities (including Hispanic and Black). 

How are you willing and able to acknowledge and prevent racially driven 

violence towards our local community members? As city council members 

how are you fostering inclusion during a time where we all appear to be 

so divided?

4/12/2021

11. 21-0312 Recommendation to increase

appropriations in the General Fund Group in the City

Manager Department by $500, offset by the Fourth

Council District One-time District Priority Funds

transferred from the Citywide Activities Department

to provide a donation to Ashlee's Homeless Fund;

and

Decrease appropriations in the General Fund Group 

in the Citywide Activities Department by $500 to 

offset a transfer to the City Manager Department.

Anne Proffit anne@highpowermedia.co

m

$500 - that's laughable. It should be $500,000 considering how much 

money you get from the feds (that goes to your buddies in the POA). Fire 

the police chief now!

4/12/2021

13. 21-0315 Recommendation to adopt resolution

authorizing City Manager, or designee, to execute

an agreement, and all necessary documents and

amendments, with the California Governor's Office

of Business and Economic Development (GO-Biz),

to receive and expend grant funding in the amount

of $1,267,044, to support the Long Beach cannabis

social equity program, for the approximate period of

May 14, 2021 through

May 13, 2022; and

Increase appropriations in the General Grants Fund 

Group in the City Manager's Department by 

$1,267,044, offset by grant revenue from GO-Biz.  

(Citywide)

Anne Proffit anne@highpowermedia.co

m

I use cannabis for relief of my sciatica, but I will NEVER buy in Long 

Beach because you just want to tax my medicine. 

4/12/2021
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13. 21-0315 Recommendation to adopt resolution

authorizing City Manager, or designee, to execute

an agreement, and all necessary documents and

amendments, with the California Governor's Office

of Business and Economic Development (GO-Biz),

to receive and expend grant funding in the amount

of $1,267,044, to support the Long Beach cannabis

social equity program, for the approximate period of

May 14, 2021 through

May 13, 2022; and

Increase appropriations in the General Grants Fund 

Group in the City Manager's Department by 

$1,267,044, offset by grant revenue from GO-Biz.  

(Citywide)

Paul Sharpe p@paulsharpe.us Resolution 21-0315 with the goal of promoting equal opportunity in the 

cannabis industry costing us California taxpayers $1,267,044 is totally 

wasteful.  Cannabis distribution should be treated like most businesses - 

when entrepreneurs take risks to operate a business, they reap the 

rewards.  Giving preference to business applicants based on vague 

qualifications of "equity" brings up the question of who determines if an 

applicant deserves "equity?"  Real equity would mean any and all 

applicants for a cannabis license be given equal treatment.  This 

resolution appears to be extremely racist.

4/12/2021

15. 21-0291 Recommendation to declare ordinance

amending the Long Beach Municipal Code by

amending and restating Sections 5.81.010 and

5.81.070; and by repealing Chapter 5.94, all relating

to the sale of flavored tobacco products, read and

adopted as read.  (Citywide)

Victor Sandoval vicmsan121@gmail.com Good evening City Council 

Thank you for your continued efforts with the flavored tobacco ban. 

As we know, the basic laws of economics dictate that the more options 

someone has to buy a product, the more likely are to buy it. For this 

reason I believe passing this ban will deter kids from using tobacco. 

Moreover, the Stanford school of medicine, 97 % of all kids who smoke, 

have done so with flavored tobacco. So by removing flavored tobacco, we 

are not only taking a direct approach to reducing the number of kids who 

smoke/vape, but we are also removing THE most attractive and effective 

product that is luring kids into addiction. This two pronged effect of the 

ban will undoubtedly increase the quality of life for our youth. 

Again thank you, for your continued support to make Long Beach better. 

4/13/2021
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21-0309 Declare ordinance approving Zone Change

ZCHG20-004 from Light Industrial (IL) to the

Commercial Storage (CS) zoning district, on four

lots at 3701 Pacific Place (APN 7140-014-019, 7140-

014-032, 7140-014-033, 7140-014-025), read the

first time and laid over to the next regular meeting of

the City Council for final reading; and

Uphold the Planning Commission's approval of Site 

Plan Review SPR20-015, Standards Variance SV20-

006, Conditional Use Permit CUP20-010, and Lot 

Merger LMG20-009, for the construction and 

operation of a three-story, 152,745-square-foot 

commercial building for self-storage, in conjunction 

with an accessory recreational vehicle parking lot 

and patron (private) car wash at 3701 Pacific Place.  

(District 8)

Padric Gleason 

Gonzales

padric.gleason@gmail.com VOTE NO. This is a deplorable land use for this area, already 

overburdened with two highways and decades of fossil fuel industry 

pollution. Now, you're going to carbon infrastructure (RVs run on gasoline) 

and increase traffic in this pollution-burdened neighborhood. You say 

you're interested in building a green economy? This is the opposite of a 

green economy. A private car was and 3 stories of excess consumerism 

is not something the City should be encouraging. You promised this land 

as open space in multiple visioning documents, now you're breaking your 

promises. Shame on you.

4/9/2021

21-0309 Declare ordinance approving Zone Change

ZCHG20-004 from Light Industrial (IL) to the

Commercial Storage (CS) zoning district, on four

lots at 3701 Pacific Place (APN 7140-014-019, 7140-

014-032, 7140-014-033, 7140-014-025), read the

first time and laid over to the next regular meeting of

the City Council for final reading; and

Uphold the Planning Commission's approval of Site 

Plan Review SPR20-015, Standards Variance SV20-

006, Conditional Use Permit CUP20-010, and Lot 

Merger LMG20-009, for the construction and 

operation of a three-story, 152,745-square-foot 

commercial building for self-storage, in conjunction 

with an accessory recreational vehicle parking lot 

and patron (private) car wash at 3701 Pacific Place.  

(District 8)

diana lejins dianalejins@yahoo.com diana lejins at April 10, 2021 at 9:37pm PDT

This mayor and city council must stop the blatant racism in city park 

facilities. At the very least this project should require an EIR. At best you 

should pave the way for a RiverPark.

4/10/2021
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21-0309 Declare ordinance approving Zone Change

ZCHG20-004 from Light Industrial (IL) to the

Commercial Storage (CS) zoning district, on four

lots at 3701 Pacific Place (APN 7140-014-019, 7140-

014-032, 7140-014-033, 7140-014-025), read the

first time and laid over to the next regular meeting of

the City Council for final reading; and

Uphold the Planning Commission's approval of Site 

Plan Review SPR20-015, Standards Variance SV20-

006, Conditional Use Permit CUP20-010, and Lot 

Merger LMG20-009, for the construction and 

operation of a three-story, 152,745-square-foot 

commercial building for self-storage, in conjunction 

with an accessory recreational vehicle parking lot 

and patron (private) car wash at 3701 Pacific Place.  

(District 8)

Michelle Baker michellebaker199@gmail.c

om

We are against the 152,745 sq ft parking lot for self storage.  We want a 

park.  This is an outrage that you don't listen to the residents of Long 

Beach.

4/11/2021

21-0309 Declare ordinance approving Zone Change

ZCHG20-004 from Light Industrial (IL) to the

Commercial Storage (CS) zoning district, on four

lots at 3701 Pacific Place (APN 7140-014-019, 7140-

014-032, 7140-014-033, 7140-014-025), read the

first time and laid over to the next regular meeting of

the City Council for final reading; and

Uphold the Planning Commission's approval of Site 

Plan Review SPR20-015, Standards Variance SV20-

006, Conditional Use Permit CUP20-010, and Lot 

Merger LMG20-009, for the construction and 

operation of a three-story, 152,745-square-foot 

commercial building for self-storage, in conjunction 

with an accessory recreational vehicle parking lot 

and patron (private) car wash at 3701 Pacific Place.  

(District 8)

Christina Cancino christinacancino64@gmail.

com

I strongly oppose the Pacific Place project. West Long Beach needs 

greenspace, just like Est Long Beach enjoys. As a resident of west Long 

Beach, I know first hand the pollution we breathe because of the freeways 

and refineries. Equity, in terms if greenspace. Is what my community 

demands. We don't want a concrete parking lot and a storage place. We 

want greenspace! Build the Riverpark! We also demand an EIR for this 

parcel.  

4/11/2021
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21-0309 Declare ordinance approving Zone Change

ZCHG20-004 from Light Industrial (IL) to the

Commercial Storage (CS) zoning district, on four

lots at 3701 Pacific Place (APN 7140-014-019, 7140-

014-032, 7140-014-033, 7140-014-025), read the

first time and laid over to the next regular meeting of

the City Council for final reading; and

Uphold the Planning Commission's approval of Site 

Plan Review SPR20-015, Standards Variance SV20-

006, Conditional Use Permit CUP20-010, and Lot 

Merger LMG20-009, for the construction and 

operation of a three-story, 152,745-square-foot 

commercial building for self-storage, in conjunction 

with an accessory recreational vehicle parking lot 

and patron (private) car wash at 3701 Pacific Place.  

(District 8)

Anne Proffit anne@highpowermedia.co

m

I DEMAND AN EIR FOR THIS PARCEL and VEHEMENTLY OPPOSE 

IT, as does the vast majority of the population of this city. It should never 

have been made available for a storage facility/RV parking. DO NOT 

CERTIFY THE MND. Keep your promise and give the west side the park 

it deserves. When Rendon, O'Donnell and even Alan Lowenthal oppose 

this project, why on earth do you think the money you'll receive from 

approving this disgusting project will protect you from lawsuits? They are 

coming if you act against our wills.

4/12/2021

21-0309 Declare ordinance approving Zone Change

ZCHG20-004 from Light Industrial (IL) to the

Commercial Storage (CS) zoning district, on four

lots at 3701 Pacific Place (APN 7140-014-019, 7140-

014-032, 7140-014-033, 7140-014-025), read the

first time and laid over to the next regular meeting of

the City Council for final reading; and

Uphold the Planning Commission's approval of Site 

Plan Review SPR20-015, Standards Variance SV20-

006, Conditional Use Permit CUP20-010, and Lot 

Merger LMG20-009, for the construction and 

operation of a three-story, 152,745-square-foot 

commercial building for self-storage, in conjunction 

with an accessory recreational vehicle parking lot 

and patron (private) car wash at 3701 Pacific Place.  

(District 8)

Laurie Angel lcangel2012@gmail.com Make no mistake, this hearing is of great importance. The outcome will 

affect the health & well being of 10â€™s of thousands of people on the 

westside that have been deprived of opportunities for open space that 

those in other parts of town enjoy.

The actions you take, and your land use decisions either attest to your 

commitment to the community or they show a "reckless disregard" for all 

the critical issues that continue to lead to extensive health issues and 

diminished life expectancy.  

The city rejected an EIR for a strikingly similar self storage & RV parking 

at 712 Baker in the early 2000â€™s.  This body did the right thin-they did 

not approve the EIR because it was inadequate. That project did not 

happen for good reason & it must serve as a precedent for this project. 

The property is still in escrow. Insite is speculating they will be granted 

entitlements.  DO NOT DO IT. 

UPHOLD THE APPEAL and REQUEST AN EIRÂ  Â 

The environmental issues & viable alternatives must be addressed!!!

4/13/2021
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21-0309 Declare ordinance approving Zone Change

ZCHG20-004 from Light Industrial (IL) to the

Commercial Storage (CS) zoning district, on four

lots at 3701 Pacific Place (APN 7140-014-019, 7140-

014-032, 7140-014-033, 7140-014-025), read the

first time and laid over to the next regular meeting of

the City Council for final reading; and

Uphold the Planning Commission's approval of Site 

Plan Review SPR20-015, Standards Variance SV20-

006, Conditional Use Permit CUP20-010, and Lot 

Merger LMG20-009, for the construction and 

operation of a three-story, 152,745-square-foot 

commercial building for self-storage, in conjunction 

with an accessory recreational vehicle parking lot 

and patron (private) car wash at 3701 Pacific Place.  

(District 8)

Andrea Antony-

Morr

andrea.antony.33@gmail.c

om

This zone should be used as park space, not storage.  The people who 

live in this area are already so negatively impacted by lack of green 

space, this will only exacerbate the problem. 

4/13/2021

21-0309 Declare ordinance approving Zone Change

ZCHG20-004 from Light Industrial (IL) to the

Commercial Storage (CS) zoning district, on four

lots at 3701 Pacific Place (APN 7140-014-019, 7140-

014-032, 7140-014-033, 7140-014-025), read the

first time and laid over to the next regular meeting of

the City Council for final reading; and

Uphold the Planning Commission's approval of Site 

Plan Review SPR20-015, Standards Variance SV20-

006, Conditional Use Permit CUP20-010, and Lot 

Merger LMG20-009, for the construction and 

operation of a three-story, 152,745-square-foot 

commercial building for self-storage, in conjunction 

with an accessory recreational vehicle parking lot 

and patron (private) car wash at 3701 Pacific Place.  

(District 8)

Harrison  Hyde hj_hyde@yahoo.com 3701 Pacific Place has for years been a blight on the area ever since the 

Long Beach Golf Learning Center shut down. The fact that the Los 

Cerritos/VCC neighborhood (which I've grown up and still live in) has an 

issue with this area being developed still baffles me. With there being at 

least 6 capped oil wells (per DOGGR) on the site, anyone who thinks that 

the building of a park or any residential uses on this site is the best use is 

out of touch with how development works. Park equity has been a hot 

topic the past few years and anyone that thinks it is a good idea to build a 

park directly across from the existing Los Cerritos Park in hopes that it will 

serve the Westside of Long Beach, is a dreamer. I support the rezoning 

of 3701 Pacific Place to bring a much needed change to the area and 

finally do something with the site. Don't let prevalent NIMBY mentality 

once again hurt the development of our city. 

4/13/2021
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21-0309 Declare ordinance approving Zone Change

ZCHG20-004 from Light Industrial (IL) to the

Commercial Storage (CS) zoning district, on four

lots at 3701 Pacific Place (APN 7140-014-019, 7140-

014-032, 7140-014-033, 7140-014-025), read the

first time and laid over to the next regular meeting of

the City Council for final reading; and

Uphold the Planning Commission's approval of Site 

Plan Review SPR20-015, Standards Variance SV20-

006, Conditional Use Permit CUP20-010, and Lot 

Merger LMG20-009, for the construction and 

operation of a three-story, 152,745-square-foot 

commercial building for self-storage, in conjunction 

with an accessory recreational vehicle parking lot 

and patron (private) car wash at 3701 Pacific Place.  

(District 8)

Leslie Garretson lamiller@pacbell.net I am asking the City to adequately fulfill its CEQA obligations in relation to 

this property, and not make the zoning changes as requested by the 

developer.  CEQA is a self-executing statute and that this gives the City 

fairly ample latitude for recklessness in applying its requirements. I ask 

that you instead take the high road and meet your CEQA obligations to 

the letter and the spirit of the law, rather than paving an easy road for the 

developer while brazenly ignore your constituents, your river, and in many 

regards the future of West LB.  This project will have significant adverse 

environmental impacts and is therefore unsuited to a MND. Conducting a 

full CEQA process is imperative. 712 Baker Street â€“ is currently 

undergoing a full CEQA, and yet the City is waiving 3701 through with a 

reckless MND, a manifestly unsuitable application of CEQAâ€™s MND 

provisions. This is unjustified in the documentation, and unjustifiable in 

any reasonable analysis of the material facts of this case. 

4/13/2021
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21-0309 Declare ordinance approving Zone Change

ZCHG20-004 from Light Industrial (IL) to the

Commercial Storage (CS) zoning district, on four

lots at 3701 Pacific Place (APN 7140-014-019, 7140-

014-032, 7140-014-033, 7140-014-025), read the

first time and laid over to the next regular meeting of

the City Council for final reading; and

Uphold the Planning Commission's approval of Site 

Plan Review SPR20-015, Standards Variance SV20-

006, Conditional Use Permit CUP20-010, and Lot 

Merger LMG20-009, for the construction and 

operation of a three-story, 152,745-square-foot 

commercial building for self-storage, in conjunction 

with an accessory recreational vehicle parking lot 

and patron (private) car wash at 3701 Pacific Place.  

(District 8)

Oceana 

Christopher

oceanachristopher@yahoo

.com

I was an employee at Restauration up until 2 days ago when it was forced 

to close.  Over the last 10 months of my employment, I have had the 

pleasure of serving many Long Beach residents and visitors and among 

them many frontline healthcare workers.

I served at Restauration all through the summer and fall with no 

incidences and in late Nov to early Dec- post Thanksgiving- the spike 

occurred.

This had nothing to do with outdoor dining and yet the restaurant industry 

was told to close up shop on outdoor dining, which contact tracing has 

since shown, only increased indoor gatherings, which drove up the 

numbers of cases.

In the midst of all of this there was one place that had no cases, and that 

place was Restauration. 

We adhered to all of the state guidelines and managed to maintain a case 

count of zero.

The loss of Restauration is a loss of a beloved local business, a loss of 16 

local jobs and a loss to all the businesses that serviced and supplied our 

business. 

4/13/2021
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6. 21-0306 Recommendation to find that all

requirements of the final subdivision map to

consolidate fifteen lots into two lots, separated by

De Forest Avenue, for the future Long Beach

Municipal Urban Stormwater Treatment (LB-MUST)

facility at 901 De Forest Avenue, in the Light

Industrial (IL) zoning district, have been met;

approve the final map for Tract No. 82940, at the

intersection of West Chester Place and De Forest

Avenue; and

Determine the project is within the scope of the 

project previously analyzed as part of the LB-MUST 

facility project Initial Study/Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (IS/MND) (State Clearinghouse No. 

2017071068) and warrant no further environmental 

review pursuant to CEQA Guidelines 15162.  

(District 1)

Padric Gleason 

Gonzales

padric.gleason@gmail.com LB-MUST is critical infrastructure. Vote AYE to improve water quality and 

create green space in Long Beach. Your residents could not be clearer 

about their expectations: we want park equity, climate action, and 

environmental solutions. You should be developing park space along the 

entirety of the LA River, not just pockets. Don't abandon your riverside 

communities. Build green infrastructure citywide.

4/9/2021

7. 21-0314 Recommendation to adopt Specifications 

No. RFP TI21-008 and award contracts to Intelinet

Incorporated, of Corona, CA, Pacific Coast Cabling,

of Chatsworth, CA, and VectorUSA, of Torrance,

CA, to provide as-needed citywide data, telephone,

and fiber optic structured cabling, in a total annual

aggregate amount not to exceed $1,800,000, for a

period of two years, with the option to renew for

three additional one-year periods, at the discretion of

the City Manager; and, authorize City Manager, or

designee, to execute all documents necessary to

enter into the contract, including any necessary

amendments.  (Citywide)

Anne Proffit anne@highpowermedia.co

m

Stop wasting our money to out-of-area vendors. It's time to spend less 

and get more by negotiating better contracts. Not that any of you 

understand this... you think our money grows on diseased trees in this city 

that never get maintained because, well, it's not sexy enough for you.

4/12/2021
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8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Padric Gleason 

Gonzales

padric.gleason@gmail.com VOTE NO. This motion is slimy used-car-salesman-style municipal 

CORRUPTION. A private developer buys a plot of old oil land, refuses to 

respond to the city's outreach for years, then slides in with a request to 

build storage for excess junk and fossil fueled recreation vehicles... and 

y'all think that's ok? Here we have a coalition of RESIDENTS- an 

environmental group, a good government group, an open space advocacy 

group, a sports group, and a neighborhood association- coming together 

to oppose this ridiculous project to build a parking lot in the middle of their 

neighborhood. And rather than deliver JUSTICE, you're choosing to cap it 

the land with asphalt and direct a parade of RVs through quiet local 

streets. Shame on this Council if you approve the Pacific Place Project 

without an EIR. Shame on you for ignoring your constituents. Shame on 

you for investing in carbon infrastructure instead of green infrastructure.

4/9/2021

8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

diana lejins dianalejins@yahoo.com This mayor and city council must stop the blatant racism in city park 

facilities.  At the very least this project should require an EIR.  At best you 

should pave the way for a RivePark.

4/10/2021
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8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Michelle Baker michellebaker199@gmail.c

om

We do not want a parking lot.  We want a park. 4/11/2021

8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Christina Cancino christinacancino64@gmail.

com

I stongly oppose the Pacific Place project. West Long Beach needs 

greenspace, just like East Long Beach enjoys. As a resident of West 

Long Beach, I know first hand of the suffering from the pollution from the 

freeways and refineries that this area encounters. Equity, in terms of 

greenspace is what my community demands. We want the riverpark to be 

build next to the LA river. We do not want concrete. We want 

greenspace. We also demand an EIR for this parcel.

4/11/2021
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8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Susan Brunelle susanbrunelle@gmail.com I oppose the development at 3701 Pacific Place and demand a full EIR.  

The community needs green space to mitigate the pollution in this area 

from the diesel truck traffic from the Port of Long Beach.  More 

industrialization and paced over space does not benefit the citizens of 

Long Beach, we in this area need less pollution, less traffic and cleaner 

air, not more pollution and ugliness from RV's and storage units.  This is a 

once in a lifetime opportunity to do the right thing and save this 

undeveloped land along the LA River and take an important step towards 

park equity on the West Side of Long Beach.  It is time to make 

environmental justice a priority in Long Beach, it is painfully obvious that 

this is not a priority now.  Thank you for your consideration.  Susan 

Brunelle

4/12/2021

8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Matt Leaver matt@mattleaver.com I strongly oppose the Pacific Place project at 3701 Pacific Place. This 

project does not belong in its proposed location, directly adjacent to an 

elementary school, park, and neighborhood. This piece of land, though 

privately owned and currently contaminated, is one of few remaining 

places in east Long Beach that could be developed into green space. We 

are obligated to correct the damage done to this piece of land. As City 

Council, you are obligated to keep the health and best interest of your 

constituents at the center of your decision making. Please reconsider your 

approval. Please consider the long term negative impact of this project 

â€“Â and the long term benefit to the community that a park in this 

location would provide. Please do what must be done to keep East Long 

Beach moving in a positive direction and reject the Pacific Place Project.

4/12/2021
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8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Susan  Miller mpshogrl@msn.com I support fully the above appeals. The proposed project will have 

significant adverse environmental impact on Cultural, Historic resources, 

Habitat & Biological Resources, Hydrology and Water Quality, Mobility & 

Transportation, Social Equity & Land Use and Planning, Recreation & 

Open Space , Aesthetics & Scenic vistas, Tribal, Public Services, Utilities, 

Air Quality, Geology and Soils. It is not compatible with the surrounding 

neighborhoods, not compatible with the horse overlay zoning.

4/12/2021

8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Anne Proffit anne@highpowermedia.co

m

Listen to the people. We want a park, not a storage area with RV parking. 

This council has blatantly shut out, turned off the voice of the people on 

this - and so many other - issue[s]. The mayor PROMISED to build a park 

and that 11-acre piece of dirt is nowhere proper to mitigate the needs of 

the PEOPLE OF THIS CITY.

4/12/2021
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8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Laura Ceia laura.ceia@csulb.edu I strongly oppose the Pacific Place project.

Do not certify the MND (Mitigated Negative Declaration).

I demand an EIR (Environmental Impact Report) for that parcel.

4/12/2021

8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Aaron Moore aaron@aaronmoore.org As a resident of East Long Beach who enjoys ample park space, I 

strongly oppose the Pacific Place project.  This land should remain open 

space. I ask the Council to not certify the Mitigated Negative Declaration 

and to order an Environmental Impact Report for that parcel.  The 

residents of West Long Beach deserve action to preserve open space.

4/12/2021
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8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Laurie Angel lcangel2012@gmail.com Make no mistake, this hearing is of great importance. The outcome will 

affect the health and well being of 10â€™s of thousands of people on the 

westside that have been deprived of opportunities for open space that 

those in other parts of town enjoy.  Your decisions will set the tone for this 

cityâ€™s future. 

You understand the importance of open space and the commitments you 

have made to the westside communities, based on numerous plans this 

body has approved over the past decades.

The actions you take, and your land use decisions either attest to your 

commitment to the community or they show a "reckless disregard" for all 

the critical issues that continue to lead to extensive health issues and 

diminished life expectancy.  

The property is still in escrow. Insite is speculating they will be granted 

entitlements tonight.  DO NOT DO IT. You must do your due diligence.

UPHOLD THE APPEAL and REQUEST AN EIR 

The environmental issues & viable alternatives must be addressed!!!

4/13/2021

8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Joshua Frank brickburner@gmail.com As a resident of District 8, I implore the City Council to oppose the 

construction of RV parking/self-storage units at 3701 Pacific Place on the 

grounds that a proper EIA has not been completed. Yes, we need more 

park space, but we also need more habitat for wildlife along the LA River 

corridor. This proposed development would increase traffic, increase 

pollution and alter the chance to revitalize this stretch of the LA River. 

Please vote no, and consider how this would impact generations to come. 

- Joshua Frank

4/13/2021
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8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Andrea Antony-

Morr

andrea.antony.33@gmail.c

om

Please listen to these community leaders! Long Beach promised more 

park space and is now reneging.  How can the people of Long Beach 

trust the local government?  These community leaders speak for the 

people. 

4/13/2021

8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Tilly Hinton, PhD tilly@goodisbetter.net I am asking the City to adequately fulfill its CEQA obligations, and also 

not to make the zoning changes. I have submitted a full comment in email 

to the City Clerk, here is a precis to meet the character limit of 

ecomments.

It is my view that potentially significant impacts exist in terms of 

Aesthetics, Air Quality, Biological Resources, Cultural Resources, Energy, 

Geology and Soils, Greenhouse Gas Emissions, Hazards and Hazardous 

Materials, Hydrology and Water Quality, Land Use and Planning, 

Recreation, Transportation and Circulation, and Tribal Cultural 

Resources. Further, the river adjacent location of the site amplifies the 

importance of following due environmental process. That makes CEQA 

necessary and it must not be sidestepped by a Council that seems intent 

on undermining the integrity of the CEQA process and giving the 

developer a free pass to build a project that flagrantly disregards zoning, 

land use, environmental common sense, and community sentiment.

Tilly Hinton, PhD

4/13/2021
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8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Clay Elliott elliott_s@auhsd.us As a resident of Long Beach district 3 I am writing in to express my 

opposition to the Pacific Place project and my support of the creation of a 

Riverpark on the area of the Los Angeles River under consideration. This 

is an opportunity to expand, protect and restore natural resources rather 

than permitting more concrete development along the river  banks. The 

upriver Dominguez Gap wetland is a model for restoration along the LA 

River that shows this is possible.  For too long  Long Beach has had the 

reputation of being â€œwhere the debris meets the seaâ€•. The creation 

of the Riverpark is an opportunity to show that we value  the river estuary 

environment our city is built beside.

4/13/2021

8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Leslie Garretson lamiller@pacbell.net City Clerk records show that all public speakers for an April 13 public 

hearing on tonight's Riverpark agenda item signed up within less than a 

three minute period in the 7 a.m. hour on Wednesday April 7.  Between 

7:30:59 and 7:33:08, twenty speakers signed up. By 7:34 a.m. April 7, all 

20 public speaker slots for the hearing agenda item were filled.

The names are available, and oddly enough the very first speaker is none 

other than the wife of the lobbyist Mr. Murchison.  Who's wife signed up 

as Tracy Hoelzel.  The other 19 one lives in Fontana (?) another is the 

Chair of Parks Recreation & Marine Commission.  

This is a deliberate act to stifle those who want a say in what happens in 

their neighborhood.  Our freedom of speech is already impacted by the 

fact the city limits to the first 20 to sign up.  How many of those that 

signed up live within 1 to 2 miles of the affected area?   

4/13/2021
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8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Marisa O'Connor marisaocnnr@gmail.com I strongly oppose this. We need more open spaces. 4/13/2021

8. 21-0308 Recommendation to receive supporting

documentation into the record, conclude the public

hearing, and consider the third-party appeals of Ann

Cantrell and Anna Christensen representing the

Sierra Club Los Cerritos Wetlands Task Force;

Corliss Lee representing Citizens About Responsible 

Planning; Juan E. Ovalle representing the Riverpark

Coalition; Renee Lawler representing the Historic

Equestrian Trail Association of So Cal; and Robert

Gill representing the Los Cerritos Neighborhood

Association (APL20-004, APL20-005, APL20-006,

APL20-007);

Adopt resolution certifying Mitigated Negative 

Declaration (MND 07-20), making certain findings 

related thereto, and adopting a Mitigation Monitoring 

and Reporting Program, and approving the Pacific 

Place Project at 3701 Pacific Place;

Keith Tyschper keith@tyschper.com My name is Keith Tyschper, a Los Cerritos resident ask you to consider 

the flowing before you vote:

1. How will an RV Park and storage facility provide a benefit better than or 

comparable to open space?

2. How does the proposed development ensure the revitalization and

proliferation of the LA River flora and fauna?

3. How do RVâ€™s mitigate air pollution in an area with some of the

worst air quality in southern California?

4. How does the proposed development support our Long Beach

administrationâ€™s pledge of equity in an area with a deficit of parkland

17 times that of east LB?

5. Why does our planning department continue to ignore that the 2007

Riverlink plan clearly identifies this site as open space, not a park

specifically but certainly not a light industrial use?

6. Imagine a bucolic riverfront setting; How does this development near

the river support that vision.

Read on following comment

4/13/2021
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HEARING: Laurie Angel lcangel2012@gmail.com The outcome of this hearing will affect the health and well being of 

10â€™s of thousands of people on the westside that have been deprived 

of opportunities for open space that those in other parts of town enjoy.  

Your decisions will set the tone for this cityâ€™s future. 

You are the deciders.  You have the obligation to do the right thing.  We 

can no longer squander this land for these adverse and incompatible 

uses.  There is little land left in Long Beach to revitalize and advance the 

beauty, habitat and health of our communities.

Alternative and healthier uses must be diligently evaluated for this site. 

You are fully aware that the worst land uses continue to be piled up on 

the west and north side.  The actions you take, and your land use 

decisions either attest to your commitment to the community or they show 

a "reckless disregard" for all the critical issues that continue to lead to 

extensive health issues & diminished life expectancy.  

UPHOLD THE APPEAL and REQUEST AN EIR 

4/13/2021

PUBLIC COMMENT: Kayte Deioma kayte@kaytedeioma.com I am glad that the City is addressing this issue on a more global scale, but 

I implore you to address the eviction for remodel exclusion independently 

and immediately before the temporary moratorium expires.

4/6/2021

PUBLIC COMMENT: Emma Roy emmasroy@gmail.com As a resident of downtown Long Beach, I strongly support incentives to 

improve both housing density and affordability in Long Beach, especially 

in 90814 and 90803.  Increasing housing stock in these neighborhoods is 

a key part of helping Long Beach grow while maintaining our city as one 

of the more affordable and obviously best places to live in LA County.  

Improving housing density and affordability is not just a job for the north 

and west parts of the city!

4/6/2021
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PUBLIC COMMENT: Annie Sjoberg-

Kunkle

annies133@verizon.net I strongly oppose the use of the Long Beach Convention Center for the 

housing of illegal immigrant children.  I feel that the mayor and council is 

just using these poor unfortunate kids to get a hand out from the federal 

government who will hand over a blank check to make the poor optics go 

away.  Our city needs to heal itself.  What will happen to the Convention 

center now that we are in the Orange tier?  What  happens to business 

conventions? What happens to the Pops?  What happens to using the 

center to re-start our economy with job fairs, job training, sporting events 

like the grand prix, or family entertainment like Disney on Ice?  All of 

these event that could help our city would not be able to operate if the 

center is housing all of these kids.  What if no one picks them up? What if 

the girls turn 18?  Are they free to go?  Who keeps them out of 

prostitution when there is not a job out there for them?  Please do not sell 

out our city!  Annie Sjoberg

4/6/2021

PUBLIC COMMENT: Keith Davis kdsr82@gmail.com The Kaptivating Unlimited Firm     We look forward to offering any 

assistance necessary to ensure a smooth transition for all these helpless 

children. CEO Keith Davis Sr. Community Empowerment Advocate.

4/6/2021
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PUBLIC COMMENT: Concerned 

Citizen

6ofwands@protonmail.com Please consider ending the addition of chloramines to our water. 

https://chloramine.org/chloraminefacts.htm

Chloramines are all respiratory irritants with trichloramine being the most 

toxic 

Chloramine vapors and its disinfection byproducts can accumulate in 

indoor air and concentrate in an enclosed area such as a shower stall, 

small bathroom, kitchen, or apartment

The EPA states that there are NO dermal (skin) and NO inhalant 

(respiratory) studies on chloramine as used as a disinfectant for drinking 

water. The EPA states that there are INADEQUATE cancer studies on 

humans

Chloramine fumes can cause an individual to become congested and 

cause sneezing, sinus congestion, coughing, choking, wheezing, 

shortness of breath, and asthma

Chloramine tap water can cause severe skin reactions: rashes, dry skin, 

itching, flaking, burning sensation, cracking, pigmentation

Chloramine can cause leaching of lead from lead pipes, lead soldering 

and from so called "lead free" brass plumbing parts

4/8/2021

PUBLIC COMMENT: Michelle Baker michellebaker199@gmail.c

om

When is Ms. Saro going to hold a Public Safety Committee meeting? We 

have had shootings and crimes.  This is a crisis.

4/11/2021
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PUBLIC COMMENT: Laurie Angel lcangel2012@gmail.com From the City's CAAP: Climate change is happening now, so we need to 

act quickly. CAAP will address climate action & adaptation, & help the 

City to comply with various local, regional, State  & federal regulations to 

significantly reduce emissions. Climate action is about reducing the 

impact that people have on the climate system by reducing GHG 

emissions. On the other hand, climate change adaptation is about being 

proactive to reduce the negative impact climate change has on 

infrastructure, services, & the well-being of the community.

The actions you take, and your land use decisions either attest to your 

commitment to the community or they show a "reckless disregard" for all 

the critical issues that continue to lead to extensive health issues and 

diminished life expectancy.  

UPHOLD THE APPEAL and REQUEST AN EIR for 3701 Pacific Place - it 

will make our environment and health worse.

4/13/2021
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